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Dear Parishioners,

There is an air of excitement that comes with anticipation, especially after an extended period 
of preparation. It is like Opening Night on Broadway, or just before the parish Christmas Concert. 
That feeling is beginning to build at the parish among young and not-so-young, new 
parishioners and veterans, parish staff, and friends of the parish.

We have arrived at the final phase of our three-year parish planning process. Parishioners 
and staff are now engaged in the work of devising action plans to implement the 
recommendations of our Vision Statement. The foundation blocks of all that our forebears 
accomplished in the last 156 years, as a Jesuit parish of the Archdiocese of New York, provide a 
firm foundation for us to look confidently to the future. Our desire to be joyful disciples of Jesus 
Christ and courageously proclaim the Kingdom of God reveals itself more and more in all the 
ways we participate in the life of the parish.

All that we have accomplished and what we are capable of achieving as we move forward 
has been and is dependent upon the generous support and active participation of 
parishioners. We are beginning a new chapter of who we are as “church.” For us to attain the 
aspirations of both our Mission Statement and Vision Statement your help is needed. One way 
to do that is through a contribution to the Annual Appeal.

The FY22 financial report that follows will show that the financial condition of the parish is 
strong. However, through the course of the pandemic, the operating budget of the parish has 
experienced considerable stress because of the decline in revenue generated through the 
Offertory collections. Until that trend reverses there is greater reliance on the Annual Appeal. 

Let’s join together and work to assure a bright future for the parish, built upon the strong 
foundation laid by past generations of parishioners. Your contribution to the Annual Appeal 
will bring us closer to truly becoming the parish we profess and aspire to be. 

May the abundance of God’s blessings and grace be yours! 

Sincerely in the Lord,

Dennis J. Yesalonia, S.J.
Pastor


